



March 2, 2018

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE #4: Jack Layton Ferry Terminal and Harbour Square Park

January and February Construction Activities

Throughout January and February, construction crews were focused on sub-surface infrastructure and electrical work, with significant progress being made on site removals. Construction crews have implemented a phased staging approach for this project, and will continue to focus their efforts on completing the southern portion of the promenade before shifting north towards Queens Quay and Bay Street.

Jack Layton Memorial Statue: Work has begun on the new concrete stairs that will lead visitors from the main promenade up to the Jack Layton Memorial Statue when completed. Progress continues and the stairs are expected to be completed by mid-March.

Soil Cells: Soil cells have been delivered to the site and construction crews have begun the installation on the southern portion of the main walkway. Soil cells are a tiered web of rigid boxes that will support future tree plantings along the promenade and will provide a protected area under the paved walkway to support root growth and promote the growth of healthy trees.

March Construction Activities

This month, site excavations and removals on the north end of the promenade as well as subsurface infrastructure will be completed. Crews will complete the foundations for the new light poles on the promenade and will also start building out the locations for the 16 new trees that will line the promenade.

The granite pavers will be delivered on site shortly and installation of the granite mosaic paving will begin this month.

During construction, trucks will periodically need to cross the Queens Quay pedestrian promenade and the Martin Goodman Trail at Bay Street in order to enter and exit the construction site. During these times, flagmen will be on site to safely direct pedestrians and cyclists.

For more information about the Jack Layton Ferry Terminal and Harbour Square Park Project, and Phase 1A, visit our website: www.waterfrontoronto.ca.

QUESTIONS:

Send your questions to info@waterfrontoronto.ca.